
Dates for your diary 

SEED (Charity number: 1101166) aims to: 
•Provide education, board and lodgings for as long as 
each student is able to stay in secondary and tertiary 
education and offer vocational training if appropriate. 

•Keep administrative costs down to an absolute mini-
mum by using internet correspondence and volunteer 
workers to run the charity wherever possible. 

•Improve opportunities for sustainable school         
development 

•Facilitate correspondence between sponsors and    

students to enable friendships to prosper and bridge   

the cultural gap.  

We are always very  
grateful for  donations 

for prizes for our   
fundraising evenings, as 

this helps us to raise 
even more on the 

night.  

For more information 
about events please call 

Emma on  

07767 411284  

Due to the coronavirus 
pandemic we had to 

postpone our face to face 
fundraising events.  We 

hope to be able to restart 
these very soon. 

 

However, we are raising 
money for text books—
updates will be on our 
Facebook page and via 

email.  

 

For further information 
about fundraising please 

get in touch with         
Julie Jenkins at 

julieann.jenkins@btintern
et.com  

 

Our AGM will be held on 
Friday 3rd February, 2023 

at 7pm. Please contact 
Emma Stapley on 07767 

411284 for details.  

We would like to thank 
the following fund 

raisers: 

Brockhampton Primary 
School 

 

St Anne’s CE Aided 
Primary School, Royton 

 
If you have fund    

raising ideas for SEED 
please do let us know! 

SEED 

Emma Stapley 
PO Box 873, 
Worcester, 
WR6 5ZF 

Could you give a 
child a brighter 
future? 

Phone: 07767 411284 
E-mail: enquiries@s-e-e-d.org.uk 
Website: www.s-e-e-d.org.uk  
Facebook: SEEDcharity 

I can hardly believe we are nearly half way through the new school year, 
which starts in January, in Tanzania. Our form six students are 
preparing to take their final A-level exams, whilst our new 
form one students are now very much part of school life at 
Kalenga, Idodi or Kiwele Secondary Schools.  

In the next week or so, those students who completed their 
form 4 (GCSE equivalent) exams at the end of last year, 
will be told by the government where they have been 
accepted for A-levels or tertiary education.  

This year we have students completing training in 
Veterinary Medicine, Pharmaceutical science, Project 
Planning and Management, Electrical Engineering, 
Business Management, Teaching, Rural Development and Geography 
and Environmental studies. 

This year we would like to raise further funds for books for the library 
at Idodi Secondary School. If you have any ideas please do let us know. 

Our other aim is to keep everyone updated more regularly through 
Facebook posts, please see facebook/seedcharity, and occasional emails.  

We do love to hear from you and know your thoughts. We are just in 
discussion over whether we should continue to fund transport to Army 
Training, after a sponsor queried this after reading an article in our last 
Newsletter. All your support is very much appreciated. 
Thank you.                      Emma Stapley (Chair) 
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Japhet (left) attending a seminar in Dodoma 

SEED provided a sewing machine 
so Zainuru could start her sewing 
business after completing training. 
She will help make school 
uniforms for SEED students too. 
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Our SEED Christmas raffle raised £520! 

Another very successful fundraiser, thanks to the 
tremendous generosity of lots of our great supporters. 

First prize, the Luxury Hamper complete with decanter, champagne 
and other goodies, went to Sarah McKeown in London. 

Second prize, £50 Waitrose vouchers, was won by 
Robert Hollis’ mother. This was a great surprise as 
Robert hadn’t told her he’d bought her a ticket! 

Third prize went to Maurice Nichols in Malvern. The 
Gin presentation set was greatfully received as he and 
his wife are Gin lovers! 

It’s so lovely to give something back to at least a few of our great 
supporters. Thank you all so much. 

SEED CHRISTMAS RAFFLE 2021  

The children at St Anne’s, Royton have 
raised awareness and funds for SEED. 
The ‘We are faithful’ team lead worship 
and told the school about Aloni at 
Kalenga Secondary School.  

 

They raised money by 
donating money to wear 
green and yellow to school.  

Congratulations to school fundraisers 
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January 2022 This month I have manage to visit all three schools, the purpose 
of this trip it was to go to make selection of new students; I have managed 
to choose two new students from all three schools which give total of six 
students.  

This month the government announced the form four students results, 
generally this year the performance of all students in many schools is good 
and our students they have done wonderfully. Gabriel Chatila (See photo 
left) from Kalenga secondary school is a star for all SEED students as well 
all students at Kalenga secondary school. He gained the best results of all 
students at Kalenga secondary school as well to SEED students, he has 
Division one point 8, this is a wonderful performance. Generally I am so 
happy to see good performance from our students compare to other 
Charity/institution, this has happened because of the care that SEED 

provides for our students. I hope if we can continue to provide the best care 
for our students  that they can continue to get good results. We need to 
congratulate all SEED committee, sponsors and students themselves for 
having good results this year.        
February Visiting all three schools to give 
further requirements like soap. 

 

March After exams all students are going home for Easter holiday up to April 
18, due to the situation concerning with Covid-19, I have managed to give all 
student sanitizer and hand wash in order to continue to help them to be safe 
from Covid-19 and other related diseases. At our meeting with students the 
school also still asks SEED to support more text books for their new library 
which we supported them to build. The environment for all students to go to 
the library is good, but the shortage of books is the another challenge that is 
facing Idodi Secondary School.. 

Extracts from Japhet’s reports  
In addition to almost daily e-mails, Japhet writes a monthly report of all the activities he 

has done for SEED. These are some of the extracts from those monthly reports….. 


